
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 28 AUGUST 2007


EX.215/07
LOCAL GOVERNMENT RE-ORGANISATION (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio – Cross cutting all portfolios

Subject Matter - The Town Clerk and Chief Executive submitted Report CE.35/07 informing Members of progress regarding Local Government Re-organisation.  The Council on 18 June 2007 had agreed to oppose the County Council's bid for a Unitary Cumbria and tasked the Member/Officer working group with considering how the City Council should respond to the Government's decision.  Since that meeting the Government had announced that Cumbria County Council's bid for a single Unitary Cumbria had been unsuccessful. 

The Government had recognised that Cumbria comprised a number of diverse and distinct Communities that could not be strategically led by a single authority.  The announcement had indicated a clear expectation from Ministers that there would be much closer working between all tiers of local government in Cumbria and a delivery of efficiencies comparable to those that were claimed would have been delivered by Unitary structure.  

At this stage, it was not clear whether the County Council accepted the Government's decision or intended to challenge it, but meaningful closer working would not be possible until their position was clarified at the County Council meeting on 12 September 2007. 

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive outlined the activities the City Council had been engaged in including meetings of the Better Government for Cumbria Group.  She then outlined a number of activities which were planned to establish the City Council's position with regard to future enhanced two tier working, including, a facilitated workshop with the Member/Officer working group to explore and define areas for collaboration and a conference for Members and Officers to further develop thinking around these issues.  The basis for these events could be an analysis of the successful pathfinder bids and a service analysis that formed part of the work of the Better Government for Cumbria group. 

It was critical that the outstanding issues within the Local Government White Paper and emerging challenges in the Housing Green paper, Planning White paper and Government thinking around sub-national economic development were considered when shaping the strategic direction of the City Council.

Until the position with the County Council was clear it would not be possible to undertake any meaningful work on delivering the benefits of enhanced two tier working in Cumbria.  However, the Council was committed to working with the County Council and the other district Councils on delivering enhanced two tier working where this clearly benefited the communities of Carlisle.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio welcomed the assurance that  officers and Members of the District Councils were continuing to meet and work together, even though the County Council had not yet made a decision on the Government's announcement.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

The Executive recommends that the City Council:

(1) Notes the work that the Council has undertaken following the Government's announcement on 25 July 2007 that the County Council's bid for a Unitary bid for Cumbria had been unsuccessful;

(2) Agrees the areas of work to be progressed over the next few weeks, co-ordinated by the Member/Officer group; and 

(3) Notes that a further report would be submitted to the City Council on 6 November 2007, which would set out work proposed on behalf of the District Councils and the County Council, following their joint work during September and October 2007.

Reasons for Decision - To make recommendations to the Council on the work to be undertaken following the Government's announcement that the Cumbria County Council bid for a single Unitary Cumbria had been unsuccessful.
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